
 

TOWN OF LINCOLN 
TOWN BOARD MEETING 
Tuesday, April 18, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairwoman, Lynne Black at 6:13 p.m. Present were: Lynne 

Black, Michael Wilson, Larry Sommer and Tressa Votis, Board Members. Also present were:  Del 
Baumgartner, Wayne Dahl, Terry Coughlin, Bill and Sally Hickman, Tom Braunreiter, Carol Tomasi, 
Jack Kloss, Bob Webb, Jeremy and Katie Kevilus, Kathy Gibbs, Jane Wilson, Ron Seils, Verne 
Kamenick, Ron and Winnie Krueger, Ed Mullaney, Barry Black, and Richard Plapper.     
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Sommer and all in favor, the agenda for the evening was 
approved.  
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Sommer and all in favor, the minutes of the March 13, 2017 
Regular Town Board meeting were approved as read.  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Sommer and all in favor, the vouchers and payrolls were 
approved as presented.  
 
Road inspection was set for May 3, 2017 at 4 PM.  
 
As the time approaches to begin crack sealing, Bob Webb stated they could use a third 
person, but people who have helped in the past are no longer able or available. We have 
received an application for the position, but Mike felt the job opportunity should be posted in 
the paper for two weeks.  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Sommer, and all in favor, it was decided to approve Larry’s 
attendance at the Just Fix It meeting in Madison. Lynne will be going on behalf of the County 
WTA association.  
 
The residents on the road currently known right now as “Lower Road” would like the road to be 
officially named and put on the mapping system, to make it easier for them to be located by 
EMS services. There will be a meeting on April 25, 2017 at 5 PM for the residents to discuss 
the process with Jason Theune (Forest County Emergency Management) along with mail 
service providers.  
 
Tressa read a letter from county zoning regarding the UDC contract with the county. Pam 
Labine asked the Towns to sign a release form. On a motion by Sommer, second by Wilson 
and all in favor, the release form was signed.  
 
Lynne explained the road limits have been on for quite some time. The county removed their 
limits this past Thursday. Mike recommended the limits be pulled on Friday. On a motion by 
Wilson, second by Sommer and all in favor, the road limits will be removed on all Town Roads 
on April 21, 2017.  
 
Tressa presented the Treasurer’s Report.  
 
Correspondence:   None.  
 



 

Plan Commission/Variance Report: e-mailed report; one copy of a County application from Tim 
Vanderloop for a house. Larry questioned if there had been a permit on Keith Siding Road, 
because there was a huge storage building/garage being put up and no permit has been 
posted.  Del mentioned he had not given the permit for the new building but he had issued one 
for the house. Larry will check on the fire number.  Lynne will then contact Mr. Baas to 
investigate further.   
 
Citizen’s Comments: None.  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Sommer and all in favor, meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.  
 
Upcoming meeting dates: 

   

 Road Inspection May 3, 2017 at 4 PM 
 Regular Town Board Meeting- May 8, 2017 at 6 PM 
 WTA Meeting in Hiles—May 18, 2017 at 6 PM 
 Board of Review May 22, 2017 from 4-6 PM (Open Book May 5, 4-6 PM) 
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